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Welcome back to school after the October half-term break!  This is always a busy half-term, with children getting ready for Christmas nativity plays and carol concerts, alongside our daily learning and school activities.

Our team are very much enjoying working alongside the Newport Primary School Cluster and getting to know the staff, children and families.  We are now here to support you all with school attendance and all the associated information, particularly this year when new statutory attendance guidance has been introduced and we need to adapt to the changes.  We would like to introduce ourselves to you, so if we contact you, you will know who we are.  We have another seven staff in our team, but we are the people that you are most likely to receive contact from.
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Mrs Nikki Morrison 	         Mr Dan Santopietro	        Mr Adrian Rawsthorne     Mrs Kiran Kang
In this newsletter, we would like to look at the important issue of:
School Holidays in Term Time – new guidance
We are committed to maximising the potential of every child in school. We know that you too want the very best for your child and good, consistent attendance at school is crucial to give your child the best chance of success. We need your support in ensuring that holidays are not taken in school time so that your child has the very best opportunity to succeed.
It is important to carefully consider the implications of taking your child out of school during term time and the effect that this may have on their education.
· They could cost more than you think! The Department for Education has renewed appeals to parents not to take their children out of school during term time. We support this, and when asked for advice by our schools, we always advise that leave in term time can only be taken in exceptional circumstances.  A family holiday is not generally considered to be an exceptional circumstance. The DfE guidance, ‘Working Together to Improve School Attendance’ (Aug 2024) states : Generally, the DfE does not consider the need or desire for a holiday or other absence for the purpose of leisure and recreation to be an exceptional circumstance. (Paragraph 38.)
IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOLLOWING CHANGES TO GOVERNMENT POLICY:
From August 19th, 2024, the government introduced a new ‘National Framework for Penalty Notices’. For schools in the Telford & Wrekin local authority, the changes applied from 1st September.  
There are significant changes that all parents should be aware of:
·  If your child has 10 sessions of unauthorised absence in a 10-school week rolling period, you may be issued with a Penalty Notice. These 10 sessions may include any unauthorised absence, including leave in term time, and do not have to be consecutive.
· Penalty Notices increased to £160 in September 2024. (This can be reduced to £80 but only for the first Penalty Notice issued and if paid within 21 days). This reduction does not apply to any subsequent Penalty Notice.
· Any 2nd Penalty Notice, to the same parent for the same child, issued within three years of the date of the first Penalty Notice will be charged at a flat rate of £160.
· A third Penalty Notice will not be issued within a three-year rolling period, to the same parent for the unauthorised absence of the same child; alternative action or legal measures will be utilised for subsequent offences.  This means that parents are likely to be prosecuted for the absence.  If found guilty in court, as well as a potential fine, parents will have a criminal record.  We know that this could seriously affect their employment or other life factors and is something that we really want parents to avoid. 
· [bookmark: _Int_13OITaYM]If in an individual case, the local authority believes a Penalty Notice would be appropriate, they retain the discretion to issue one before the threshold is met. For example, when a parent purposefully tries to avoid a Penalty Notice by taking their child out of school when there is only four pupil days in school and the fifth day is for example a PD day or bank holiday attached to that week. Medical evidence may be requested for illness immediately before or after a holiday period.
· Parents should always apply to the headteacher for any request for leave in term time by completing a request form available from school. (DfE guidance states that schools should not authorise leave retrospectively, so any leave in term time taken without a request being submitted will be unauthorised absence).
· Each application for leave in term time will be considered and, if it is agreed and authorised, the headteacher will determine the duration of any leave. However, if the application is not agreed and the absence occurs, the dates will be unauthorised. Parents will be notified of any decision in writing. This notification may be hand delivered directly to the parent or posted to the parents’ home address.
· We are asked to inform you that in line with Telford and Wrekin Council policy, if your child is absent for 10 school sessions within a 10 week rolling period and that absence is unauthorised, you may be subject to a Penalty Notice fine, criteria is as detailed above.
  Further information and guidance can be found on the DfE website.
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